

**Meeting Date:** Monday, October 28, 2024

**Time:** 6:30pm (Bespoke Brewing)

**Participants:** Chris Snyder, Anna Metzler, Margaret Goshert, Sam Spanos, Amanda Schlee, Brenda

Agenda Item	Discussion	Next Steps
<b>Call to Order</b> <b>6:30</b>	Meeting #3 of PYFH Board	
<b>Season Recap and Reflection</b> <b>6:45</b>	<p><b><i>Reflection on 2024 Fall Season:</i></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Kindergarten went great! No complaints!</li><li>• 1st/2nd went fine too. No changes for next year. Liked the 4 play days, by the last one the team was losing steam a little; timing for ½ was best when high school girls were there to support timing because it was different than the scoreboard</li><li>• 3rd/4th - adding an extra player on the field to have 7, time of games was fine, wondering about the option of an A team and a B team, justifying playing in games when not showing up to practice<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ League feedback on A/B - only 3 teams submitted so far, meeting weekend of 11/1; the teams that did Team A/B stood out; highly considering A/B for 5th/6th because of paid officials; if we're able to pay an official for 3rd/4th there may be an option of A/B, but if not, there would be rules written in the bylaws about the splitting of teams evenly</li></ul></li><li>• 5th/6th - went well; 6th graders stronger than 5th graders; some teams split by grade for their two teams</li></ul> <p><b><i>Changes discussed for 2025:</i></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Situations with player behavior - Chris can definitely support conversations with parents next year.</li><li>• League discussing with Norlanco about them not participating as they did this year; if still in next year will have to split by district</li><li>• Our play day gets the most positive feedback: people like afternoon timeframe, early morning games are difficult; even a 10am start would be helpful if more common (consider conflicts with soccer); we could consider</li></ul>	

	<p>maybe hosting 2 play days if there is not enough interest in the league; we like hosting first playday</p> <p><b>Equipment needed for 2025:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Possibly a small goalie chest pad for 3rd/4th (size small)</li> <li>• Popup goal</li> <li>• If we have enough to make a third team for <math>\frac{3}{4}</math> we could use another full goalie gear set</li> <li>• Turf time?</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Off-Season Activities</b> <b>7:05</b></p>	<p>Indoor gyms at the high school are tough to get because of construction 3rd-6th there are opportunities, but the cost and time commitments can be substantial</p> <p>Winter Opportunities:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Red Rose - Sami running this one for 2nd-4th and 5th - 7th (6 week series)</li> <li>• Could we use space at the new EC center - agility, speed, coordination, balance</li> </ul> <p>Spring Opportunities:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• HS Team Clinic in Spring - HS will continue to offer this</li> <li>• Possibly planning small windows on the turf</li> <li>• K-2 6 week series on the grass field</li> </ul> <p>Summer Opportunities:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>	<p>Chris will look for indoor space for the winter (target K-2 since not many opportunities for them)</p>
<p><b>Financial Update</b> <b>7:25</b></p>	<p><b>Review of Bank Account:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Chris shared a very detailed spreadsheet of the costs and income for the year</li> <li>• Money this year was split between the “old” club and the new nonprofit</li> <li>• We made money this year as the nonprofit from sponsors and the concession stand on the play day (\$3,347.54 left in nonprofit account after the amounts sponsors pledged for supplies)</li> </ul>	<p>Add Anna to the bank account</p> <p>Anna and Chris will work on the taxes when time</p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• PFHC covered the cost of the season (actually \$4.62 short for running the season)</li> <li>• Costs for the 2024 season per girl was \$120</li> <li>• Some of these costs will not be needed for next year</li> </ul> <p><b>Use of funds left:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Seed money for next year</li> <li>• Rental of turf/gym time for off-season</li> </ul> <p><b>Sponsor Ideas for next year:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Team socks?</li> </ul> <p><b>Fundraising:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• How much do we need? How much is realistic to fundraise? or target? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ If we raise enough, it would be great to host 2 playdays</li> <li>◦ Could there be an end-of-season picnic?</li> </ul> </li> <li>• What do we want the cost for 2025 to be for players K-6th - our current cost seems fair, like the family max</li> <li>• How should we do it knowing we all have other sports teams wanting our time and money: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Email for Donations to Families - we like this idea to close out this season</li> <li>◦ Sign up for The Big Give 2024 (Lancaster City) - not sure about this as it seems that is for bigger philanthropy organizations</li> <li>◦ Yeti Bingo? Chipotle Nights? Etc.</li> <li>◦ Basket Bingo</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Maybe the fundraiser (Yeti Bingo/Basket Bingo) occurs at the time of the spring clinic, combine with the gear swap</li> <li>• Possibly tack on an extra fee that would raise funds or get given back if parents volunteer at concession stand or during play day (similar to baseball/softball)</li> </ul>	Chris will craft the end of season email to solicit donations (remind of tax deduction)
<b>Other Business</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• New idea - Gear Swap (pinnies, sticks) - maybe time with the spring clinic</li> <li>• Kickoff Team Meeting - measuring for sticks, etc</li> <li>• Memorial Day Parade - possibility to drum up excitement</li> </ul>	

<b>Next Meeting</b>	Date: February/March (specific date TBD) Time: TBD Location: TBD	
---------------------	--	--